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	February 2020


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 200131002
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
I would like to have some information on how many people are in prison for cannabis related crimes.
Your request has been handled under the FOIA.
I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested and I have provided it below:
· As at 31 December 2019 (latest currently available), a total of 853 convicted prisoners at all prison establishments in England and Wales had an associated ‘cannabis-related’ offence.
Please note that the above figure excludes those awaiting trial on remand and non-criminal prisoners. Please also be aware that the above figure has been drawn from administrative IT systems which, as with any large-scale recording system, is subject to possible errors with data entry and processing. 

You will also wish to note that data on prisoners and prisons held by the MoJ cover England and Wales only. Information in relation to prisons and prisoners in Scotland and Northern Ireland are matters for the Scottish Government and Northern Ireland Executive respectively. You may wish to contact them directly as follows: 
Scottish Prison Service Headquarters 

Communications Branch, 

Room 338 Calton House, 5 Redheughs Rigg, Edinburgh, EH12 9HW 

Email: gaolinfo@sps.pnn.gov.uk 

Northern Ireland Prison Service 

Records & Information Management Team, 

Upper Newtownards Road, Dundonald House, Belfast, BT4 3SU 

Email: nipsfoi@dojni.x.gsi.gov.uk
The FOIA does not oblige a public authority to create information to answer a request if the requested information is not held. The duty is to only provide the recorded information held.

2

